
TOWNSHIP OF ESSA 
CONSENT AGENDA 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 6, 2019 

A - ITEMS RECEIVED AS INFORMATION 

p. 1 1. Minutes from Edible Essa dated February 14, 2019. 

p. 3 2. Media Release from the County of Simcoe dated February 19, 2019, re: County Launches 2019 
Age-Friendly Seniors Housing Grant Program. 

p. 5 3. Correspondence from the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit dated February 20, 2019, re: 
Public and Environmental Health Implications of Bill 66, Restoring Ontario's Competiveness Act, 
2018. 

p. 11 

p. 12 

p. 14 

p. 15 

p. 17 

4. 

5. 

6. 

7. 

8. 

Correspondence from the Association of Municipalities Ontario (AMO) dated February 21 , 2019, 
re: Local Planning Appeal Support Centre (LPASC) Wind Down. 

Correspondence from the Lake of Bays dated February 21 , 2019, re: Resolution - Maintaining 
the Voters' List for Municipal Elections. 

Correspondence from the County of Simcoe dated February 21 , 2019, re: New Selective 
Harvest Permits Issued. 

Correspondence from the Township of Stormont dated February 26, 2019, re: Resolution #047-
2019 - Provincial Review of OMPF. 

Environmental Registry #013-4432 Proponent - Decast, re: Permit to take Water - OWRA s. 34 
- Decast Ltd. 

B - ITEMS RECEIVED AND REFERRED TO SERVICE AREA FOR ACTION 

None to be presented. 

C - ITEMS RECEIVED AND REFERRED TO SERVICE AREA FOR REVIEW AND REPORT TO 
COUNCIL 

None to be presented. 
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Together we can share a growing experience 

Minutes 

Date: Thursday, February 14, 2019 @ 3pm 
Location: Essa Public Library, Angus Branch 

Edible Essa is a conversation rooted in food literacy, environmental stewardship, and 
community connectedness. Mission: Growing good food . And sharing it. 

Present: Breagh Beaver, Maria Benjamins, Colleen Healey-Dowdall, Kim Keckes, 
Jen Kierke, Allan Kuhn & Ryan, Barry Little, Susanna Malick, Steph Mccann, Paddy 

Ormistan, Glenda Newbatt, Laura Wark, Sandi White. 
Regrets: Susan Antler, Maggie Curran, Michelle Matthews, Anne Sharpe 

Welcome 

Angus Area Chamber of Commerce article 

Community Partner updates 

Angus Farmers' Market (Glenda, Allan, Jen): 8 Markets this year. Volunteers 

welcome. 

Aware Essa (Maggie, Anne): Asked for a Tree Inventory at the Tree Seed site. 

Suggested plant companions for the community gardens. 

Camphill (Allan, Ryan): Participating in the Angus and Barrie Farmers' Markets. 
Spoke to Biodynamic growing at the Guelph Organic Conference. 

Essa Township, Healthy Community Committee (Colleen) : Looking at linkages in 
the township trails, planting opportunity in April. Volunteers welcome. 

\ 

~\ 



Friends of Utopia Hall and Gristmill (Steph): Seedy Saturday is March 2"d; Coffee 
is offered at the Utopia Hall on Saturday mornings. Open to sharing the kitchen 

with community. 

Gardeners (Paddy, Susanna, Sandi): Birds and blooms; gardening enthusiasts. 

Moondance Organic Gardens, Urban Pantry, Good Food Box (Kim): Time to sign 
up for CSA baskets; Planning Community Growing spaces at the farm as a Social 
Enterprise for the Utopia Hall including soups, salads, and food literacy 
information. Will offer Children's Growing lessons in the growing season. 

May bring the Good Food Box back to Angus. Wholesale prices for a share of 
fruits and vegetables delivered once a month. 

NPSS and the Culinary Class & Essalicious (Glenda) : The harvest meal w ill occur on 
Thursday, November 7th from 5-7pm. Tickets will be available. 

Seed Library (Breagh) & Community Share Gardens on campus (Laura): Seed 
Inventory made, more seeds to be ordered. Volunteers to grow seedlings or 
participate in garden welcome. Ground cover crops will be introduced this year. 

Breagh will be updating social media for Edible Essa partner events. 

Simcoe Muskoka Health Unit (Maria): 70,000 people in Simcoe Muskoka are Food 
Insecure. "No money for food is Centsless" campaign continues. 

Unleash your Future Grant (Glenda): There are some funds for soil and plants to 

develop Food Literacy for teens. 

Other Ideas: 
More Information sharing? 
More Education? Toronto Botanical Garden Library talk (Mark Stewart) 

More Food foraging? 
More Edible Essa Gatherings? 
Perhaps 4 times/year at 4 locations: Library, Camphill, Moondance, and Utopia 

Hall. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45pm. 
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Release SIMCOE'\ 
' .-,, -For lhe Grralcr Good 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

County of Simcoe, Office of the Warde n and CAO 
1110 Highway 26, Midhurst , Ontario L9X IN6 

!limcoe.ca 

County launches 2019 Age-Friendly Seniors Housing Grant Program 

Midhurst/ February 1&, 2019-The County of Simcoe is providing the regional housing market for 
Seniors a boost with the 2019 Age-Friendly Seniors Housing Grant Program. 

County Council approved $500,000 in annual funding towards this program to support eligible 
applicants in creating age-friendly housing through renovation or new housing development. 

"The County continues to take action with strategies to enhance regional support services and 
resources that address our aging population and affordable housing needs," said Warden George 
Cornell. "This grant program is an important initiative that aligns with our Age-Friendly strategy and 
provides an incentive for residents to help us create greater housing capacity so more seniors can 
live independently in their communities longer." 

The grant program was recommended within the Simcoe County 2018-2023 Positive Aging Strategy, 
which identified a number of recommendations for the County and its municipalities to prepare for the 
region's aging population. The program will fund projects that incorporate accessible, adaptable and 
inclusive designs, which allow seniors to continue to live independently in their communities for as 
long as possible. 

Grants will be awarded under three streams: accessible housing design for seniors; design for 
individuals with dementia; and the provision of support services for housing that incorporates 
enhanced aspects of accessibility over and above compliance with building code standards for 
residential units. 

Applicants eligible for this grant include those completing housing projects located within Simcoe 
County (excluding the cities of Barrie and Orillia). Applicants can be homeowners of principal 
residences or developers, who wish to include accessible, adaptable and inclusive design 
modifications for occupants aged 60 or older. Grant amounts will be distributed based on the number 
of applications received and ability to meet funding criteria. 

An Age-Friendly Grant Selection Sub-Committee will evaluate each grant submission in 
accordance with established evaluation criteria and make recommendations to the Simcoe 
County Age-Friendly Advisory Committee for endorsement. 

The deadline for 2019 application submissions is May 15, 2019. For further details, or to apply to 
the Age-Friendly Housing Seniors Grant program, please visit 
http://www.simcoe.ca/LongTermCare/Pages/Age-Friendly-Seniors-Housing-Grant-Program.aspx . 

County of Simcoe is composed of sixteen member municipalities and provides crucial public services 
to County residents in addition to providing paramedic and social services to the separated cities of 
Barrie and Orillia. Visit our website at simcoe.ca. 



County of Simcoe is composed of sixteen member municipalities and provides crucial public services to 
County residents in addition to providing paramedic and social services to the separated cities of Barrie 
and Orillia. Visit our website at simcoe.ca. 

Collin Matanowitsch 
Manager, Public Relations 
County of Simcoe, Service Simcoe Branch 
705-726-9300 ext. 1430 
705-734-8386 (mobile) 
Collin.Matanowitsch@simcoe.ca 
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Jennifer Straw 

Communications Co-ordinator 
County of Simcoe, Services Simcoe Branch 

705-726-9300 ext. 1036 
705-790-5979 (mobile) 

Jennifer.Straw@simcoe.ca 



0 Barrie: 

February 20, 2019 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queens's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A lAl 

Dear Premier Ford: 

Re: Public and Environmental Health Implications of Bill 66, Restoring Ontario's 
Competitiveness Act, 2018 

On behalf of the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit (SMDHU) Board of Health, I am writing 
to express concern about the Government of Ontario's decision to enact Bill 66, Restoring 

Ontario's Competitiveness Act, 2018. 

We appreciate the intention to enhance employment opportunities throughout Ontario, and 
recognize good quality employment as a key element which influences health. Individuals who 
are unemployed, have precarious employment, or experience poor working conditions are at 
higher risk of stress, injury, high blood pressure and heart disease. However, the proposed bill 
will amend a number of acts and regulations intended to protect and promote public and 
environmental health. 

In consideration of the proposed amendments, Bill 66 was assessed by SMDHU staff for 
implications to public and environmental health. We are apprehensive of unintended negative 
consequences which may arise from the implementation of this bill. The attached appendices 
outline concerns related to Schedule 3 (Appendix 1) and Schedule 5 (Appendix 2). Schedule 
10 (Appendix 3) is also included, though the Board of Health is aware of media reports and 
social media remarks made by Honourable Minister Clark indicating "when the legislature 
returns in February, (the Government) will not proceed with Schedule 10 of the Bill." This is 
welcomed, however, from our assessment of Bill 66 as it is presently written, its 
implementation to amend and repeal current legislation will potentially result in: 

• Negative impacts to Ontario's natural and built environment; 

• Degradation of important water sources; 
• Decreased preservation of greenspaces including agricultural lands, forests, parks and 

natural heritage features; 
• Decreased opportunities for physical activity; 

• Impacts to child safety; and 

• Increased risk of the spread of infectious diseases. 

0 Collingwood: D Midland: O Orillia: 
15 Sperling Drive 
Barrie, ON 

280 Pretty River Pkwy. 
Collingwood, ON 

0 Cookstown: 
2-25 King Street S. 
Cookstown, ON 
LOL 1LO 
705-458-1103 

0 Gravenhurst: 
2-5 Pineridge Gate 
Gravenhurst, ON 
P1P 123 
705-684-9090 

0 Huntsville: 
34 Chaffey St. 
Huntsville, ON 
P1 H 1K1 
705-789-8813 

B-865 Hugel Ave. 
Midland, ON 

120-1 69 Front St. S. 
Orillia,ON 

L4M 6Kg 
705-721-7520 
FAX: 705-721-1495 

L9Y 4J5 
705-445-0804 
FAX: 705-445-6498 FAX: 705-458-0105 FAX: 705-684-9887 FAX: 705-789-7245 

Your Healt~ onnection 

L4R 1X8 
705-526-9324 
FAX: 705-526-1513 

L3V4S8 
705-325-9565 
FAX: 705-325-2091 



We request the government consider the impacts on the public health and safety of residents 
of Ontario prior to Bill 66 proceeding through the legislative process. We thank you for the 
opportunity to provide comment and your consideration of our feedback. 

Sincerely, 

ORIGINAL Signed By: 

Anita Dubeau 
Chair, Board of Health 

AD:BA:cm 

cc. Honorable Christine Elliot, Minister of Health and Long-Term Care 
Honorable Steve Clark, Minister of Municipal Affairs 
Honorable Lisa Thompson, Minister of Education 
Honorable Rod Phillips, Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Dr. David Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health 
Members of Provincial Parliament for Simcoe and Muskoka 
Ontario Boards of Health 
Ms. Loretta Ryan, Association of Local Public Health Agencies 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario 
Ontario Public Health Association 
Members of Provincial Parliament 
Municipal Councils 
Centra l Local Health Integration Network 
North Simcoe Muskoka Local Health Integration Network 



Appendix 1: Concerns and considerations related to Schedule 3 - Ministry of Education 

SMDHU recognizes the efforts to enhance child care availability to families by increasing the total 
number of children under the age of two that can be cared for by home child care providers. Though 
evidence on optimal infant to caregiver ratios is inconclusive, the current limits in Child Care and Early 
Year's Act, 2014, were chosen to ensure child safety1

• We urge the government to evaluate the effects 
of this legislation on child safety and developmental outcomes if implemented. The proposed changes 
will not adequately address issues of access, affordability, and quality child care for families. Similar to 
our high quality education system, a child care strategy that prioritizes accessibility, affordability and 
quality is best addressed through a government system that ensures universal access to high quality 
care. 

In addition, there may be implications to infection prevention and control due to the proposed 
amendment to paragraph 4 subsection 6 (4) of the Child Care and Early Years Act, 2014, which 
recommends the reduction of the age restriction from six years of age to four for registration in 
authorized recreation and skill building programs. Authorized recreational and skill building programs 
are not proactively inspected for food safety nor infection prevention and control by local public health 
units. With immunization follow-up doses for several diseases (e.g. measles, pertussis, and chickenpox) 
not occurring until a child is between 4 - 6 years, coupled with the potential for decreased hygienic 
practices and larger numbers of children congregating in one location 2, there is the potential for the 
spread of vaccine-preventable diseases. Facilities that are not required to be inspected may not have 
the administrative (e.g. policies on when to exclude ill children) or physical (e.g. appropriate 
disinfectants) infrastructure to prevent infections. By lowering the age from six years to four, a 
potential increased infectious disease risk will occur for children 4-6 years attending these programs. 

1 Ontario Ombudsman. 2014. Ombudsman Report: "Careless about Childcare" Investigation into how 
the Ministry of Education responds to complaints and concerns relating to unlicensed daycare 
providers .Available at: 
www.ombudsman.on.ca/Files/sitemedia/Documents/lnvestigations/SORT%20lnvestigations/Careless 
AboutChildCareEN-2.pdf 
2 Canadian Paediatric Society. 2015. Well Beings: A Guide to Health in Child Care - 3rd edition. 



Appendix 2: Concerns and considerations related to Schedule 5 - Ministry of Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 

The purpose of the Toxics Reductions Act (TRA) is to prevent pollution and protect human health and 
the environment, through reducing the use and creation of toxic substances within Ontario. While 
SMDHU supports efforts to avoid duplication of existing provincial and federal regulations, it is 
important to recognize the need to reduce the availability oftoxic substances within Ontario. Existing 
federal requirements through the National Pollutant Release Inventory and the Chemical Management 
Plan have limitations to supporting further reduction of toxic substances that the province of Ontario 
hoped to address. The TRA can provide important economic benefits which lead to potential cost 
savings, creating new markets, and supporting employee health and safety. Similar legislation has 
shown to be effective in other jurisdictions in the United States that have required toxic reduction 
plans. Thus, SMDHU encourages the province to not eliminate the TRA, but to evaluate more effective 
opportunities for toxics reduction in Ontario that can support creating healthy environments while 

reducing barriers for business 



Appendix 3: Concerns and considerations related to Schedule 10 - Ministry of Municipal Affairs and 
Housing 

The Planning Act and associated provincial regulations support effective planning, by ensuring 
development meets community needs, allows for sustainable economic growth, while protecting 
green spaces such as agricultural lands, forests, parks and natural heritage features which provide 
multiple health, economic and environmental benefits. The health benefits of well-designed 
communities based on provincial policies include better air quality, protected drinking water supplies, 
availability of locally grown foods, reduced urban heat islands, increased climate resiliency, mitigation 
of vector-borne diseases, increased opportunities for physical activity, general wellbeing and lower 
health care costs. Conservation of natural heritage features such as the Greenbelt addresses climate 
change mitigation (carbon sequestration) and adaptation (mitigating flood risks) . For example, the 
Greenbelt actively stores carbon, with an estimated value of $4.5 billion over 20 years; annual carbon 
sequestration is valued at 10.7 million per year1

. Benefits of greenspaces are communicated within the 
'Preserving and Protecting our Environment for Future Generations: a Made in Ontario Environment 
Plan' which identifies the government's commitment to protect the Greenbelt for future generations2

• 

SMDHU is concerned that the proposed amendment to the Planning Act will allow the use of Open for 
Business planning by-laws to permit the use of these important lands for alternative purposes without 
adhering to existing local planning requirements, such as official plans. Employment land needs are 
explicitly identified within local planning documents, and thus the use of the by-law will compromise 
long-term planning decisions. While the by-law may provide short-term economic benefit through the 
expansion of employment lands, this will be at the expense of long-term, sustainable economic 
development and protection of green space currently prescribed by the Planning Act. 

In addition, Bill 66 allows municipalities to bypass important environmental legislation and discount 
protections for clean water and environmentally sensitive areas across Ontario. After the events of 
2000 in Walkerton, where seven people died and thousands were ill3

, Ontario put legislation in place 
to protect the over 80% of Ontarians who get their drinking water from municipal sources. The Clean 
Water Act, which directly addresses 22 of the 121 recommendations made following the Walkerton 
Inquiry, supports the adoption of a watershed based planning process, and serves as the instrument 
for the creation of source water protection plans. 

Current legislation protects drinking water sources and greenspace. The changes proposed in Bill 66 
will weaken a number of noteworthy acts including the Clean Water Act, the Great Lakes Protection 
Act, the Lake Simcoe Protection Act, the Greenbelt Act, the Oak Ridges Moraine Conservation Act, and 
the Places to Grow Act. Currently these acts prevail in the case of conflict between a municipal plan 
and the noted act; under the proposed changes this would no longer be the case. 

1 Tomalty, R. 2012. Carbon in the Bonk: Ontario's Greenbelt ond its role in mitigating climate change. [Vancouver): David 
Suzuki Foundation 

2 Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks. 2018. Preserving and protecting our environment for future 
generations: A Made-in-Ontario environment plan. [Toronto]: Ontario Ministry of t he Environment, Conservation 
and Parks. 

3 Walkerton Inquiry (Ont.) and Dennis R. O'Connor. 2002. Report of the Walkerton Inquiry: A strategy for safe drinking 
water. [Toronto]: Ontario Ministry of the Attorney General. 
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Notably, Section 39 of the Clean Water Act currently requires all Planning Act decisions to conform to 
policies in approved source protection plans that address significant drinking water threats prescribed 
by the Clean Water Act;. This important provision must remain applicable to all municipal planning and 
zoning decisions in order to protect public health and safety. 

Bill 66 not only impacts drinking water, but also moves back progress made on protecting Lake Simcoe. 
The Lake Simcoe Protection Act was created to safeguard the watershed and protect our Great Lakes 
and Lake Simcoe from environmental damage. Lake Simcoe attracts 9 million visitors on an annual 
basis and accounts for approximate ly $1 billion dollars in annua l spending. Due to the economic, 
environmental and health impacts that the Open for Business planning bylaw will present, we urge the 
government to remove the amendment to the Planning Act, from Bill 66. At minimum, public health 
authorities should be granted the ability under the Planning Act to review and comment on open for 
business bylaw applications, due to potential risk and hazards to health and for the protection and 
promotion of public health and safety. 

i Threats identified in the act include landfills, sewage systems, and the storage or handling of fuel, fertilizers, manure, 
pesticides, road sa lt, organic solvents and other substances on lands near wells or surface water intake pipes used by 

municipal drinking water systems 

\C) 



From: AMO Communications <Communicate@amo.on.ca> 

Sent: Thursday, February 21, 2019 4:47 PM 

To: Lisa Lehr 

Reply To: Communicate@amo.on.ca 

Subject: Local Planning Appeal Support Centre (LPASC) Wind Down 

AMO Update not displaying correctly? View the online version I Send to a friend 
Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe list 

A.-· Association of 
Municipalities Ontario 

February 21, 2019 

Dear Heads of Council: 

Office of the President 

I am writing to let you know that as part of the fiscal management initiative of the Province, it 
has advised AMO that it will wind down the Local Planning Appeal Support Centre 
(LPASC). Effective immediately, LPASC will no longer be accepting new requests for client 
services. LPASC was put in place last year to help people understand the land use planning 
and provide some professional support to them on the appeal process. 

The Local Planning Appeal Tribunal (LPAT) will continue its function as is - no change is 
anticipated at this time. Respecting municipal council decisions was one of several very 
important changes to the planning system. LPAT is at an early stage of implementation of the 
new system while it continues to address a significant number of legacy 0MB cases. AMO 
believes more time and experience is needed with the new system. At the same time, we 
want to see the gathering of data and posting of statistics quarterly continue. A copy of the 
letter to AMO is attached. 

Yours sincerely, 

Jamie McGarvey 

AMO President 

MAG LTR Local Planning Appeal Support Centre (LPASC) Wind Down 2019-02-21.pdf 

*Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any 
warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness of third-party submissions. Distribution of 
these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned. 
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LAKE 
QfBAYS 

T 705-635 2272 

TF 1-877,566-0005 

F 705-635,2132 

TOWNSHIP OF LAKE OF BAYS 

1012 Dwight Beach Rd 

Dwight. ON POA lHO 

February 21 5
', 2019 

Via Regular Mail & Email 

Doug Brewer 
Director of Policy 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs 
, 7th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto, Ontario MSG 2E5 

Carla Y. Nell 
Vice President, Municipal and Stakeholder 
Relations 
Municipal Property Assessment Corporation 
1340 Pickering Parkway, Suite 101 
Pickering, ON L 1 V OC4 

Minister's Chief of Staff 
Ministry of Finance 
Frost Building South, ]1h Floor 
7 Queen's Park Crescent 
Toronto, ON M7 A 1 Y7 

Angela Morgan, CMO, AOMC 
President 
AMCTO 
2680 Skymark Avenue 
Mississauga, ON L4W 5L6 

Stephane Perrault 
Chief Electoral Officer of Canada 
Elections Canada 
30 Victoria Street 
Gatineau, Quebec 
K1A OMS 

Greg Essensa 
Chief Electoral Office of Ontario 
Elections Ontario 
51 Rolark Drive 
Toronto, ON M1A 3B 

RE: Maintaining the Voters' List for Municipal Elections 

Please be advised that the Council of the Township of Lake of Bays at its meeting held on 
February 191

ti, 2019 passed the following resolution: 

"Resolution #7(a)/02/19/19 

Councillor Tapley and Councillor Godard 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Council of the Corporation of the Township of Lake of Bays 
receives the resolutions and correspondence from the Town of Mono, Town of Shelburne, 
City of Hamilton, Town of Kearney and Township of South Frontenac regarding the Voters' 
List for Municipal Elections. 

AND THAT Council endorses and supports the re-establishment of the multi-stakeholder 
working group between the Ministry of Municipal Affairs, Ministry of Finance, AMCTO, MPAC 
and Elections Ontario in exploring and identifying ways to create and maintain the Voters' 
List for Municipal Elections. 

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be circulated to all Ontario Municipalities for their 
consideration and support. 

Carried." 

- -~ .lf~·".'(~~-.,...,..'""'..,_•.~~.,3, - • • ~ - '"• ·,. r ,., _r-... - • ·.-.r • 

· · ... , ..... oc, .. ·:~4~J1QQ 

-~-- .. ~,~ .~-~ --~ • 0, :_. .:<'>.·.·,;:'f ~f.~,{f~ /-}/ . 

... 2 



Trusting this is satisfactory for your purposes. 

Sincerely, 

Ii£~ M.A., GMO 
Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 

CS/ec 

cc: all Ontario municipalities 

Encl. 



From: Barrette, Larry <Larry.Barrette@simcoe.ca> 
Sent: February 21, 2019 10:42 AM 
To: Colleen Healey <chea ley@essatownship.on.ca> 
Subject: New Selective Harvest Permits issued 

Please be advised that 2 Timber Harvest Permits have been issued per the County 
Forest Conservation By-law to conduct a selective harvest at the following locations: 

.ll 
Legal Description: CON 6 E PT LOT 19 

Civic Address: 7290 COUNTY RD 56 

Owners: DAVIS FARMS DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED 

Roll: 432101000301400 

Permit# : 2018 - 1530 

2) 

Legal Description: CON 6 E PT LOT 20 

Civic Address: 7390 COUNTY RD 56 

Owners: DAVIS, JOHN THOMPSON 

Roll: 432101000301700 

Permit#: 2018 - 1531 

Mapping is also available at: 

http://www.simcoe.ca/lnformationTechnology/Pages/gis.aspx 

Please forward this message to other departments of concern. 

If there are any questions or concerns please contact the undersigned. 

Regards, 

Larry Barrette 
Municipal Law Enforcement Officer 
Forest Conservation 
County of Simcoe, Forestry Department 
1110 Highway 26, Midhurst, Ontario L9X 1 N6 
Phone: 705-726-9300 Ext. 1175 Fax: 705- 726-9832 
E-mail: larry. barrette@simcoe.ca 

It's OK to print this email. 
Paper comes from a biodegradable, recyclable, renewable resource - trees. Making forest products from 
sustainably managed forests results in jobs for thousands of people, clean air, clean water, wildlife habitat 
and carbon storage. 
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From: Ashley Sloan [mailto:ashley@southstormont.ca] 
Sent: February-26-19 2:25 PM 
Subject: Township of South Stormont Council Resolution - Provincial Review of OMPF 

Good afternoon, 

In light of the review of the Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF) announced by the Provincial 
government, the Council of the Township of South Stormont passed the following resolution at its 
meeting of February 20, 2019: 

Resolution Number: 047/2019 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Smith Seconded by: Councillor Guindon 

Whereas the Provincial government announced it was conducting a review of the 
Ontario Municipal Partnership Fund (OMPF), which provides annual funding 
allotments to municipal governments to help offset operating and capital costs; 

And whereas Municipalities were further advised that the overall spending envelope 
for the program would decrease having a significant impact on future budgets and 
how funds are raised by Municipalities as funding will be reduced by an unspecified 
amount; 

And whereas if allocations to municipalities are reduced, Councils will need to 
compensate with property tax increases or local service reductions; 

And whereas, the 2018 South Stormont allocation was $821,700, which is 
equivalent to 14010 of the Township's municipal property tax revenue; 

And whereas, a 14% increase in the municipal property tax rate would increase the 
municipal component of property taxes paid for an average household by $129 per 
year; 

And whereas the Township of South Stormont prides itself on efficient and value for 
money practices every day; 

Now therefore be it resolved that although an interim payment has been received, 
Council of the Township of South Stormont expresses grave concern with the 
potential reduction and/or loss of the OMPF allotment in future years; 

And further, Council petitions the Provincial government to complete the OMPF 
review in an expeditious manner as future financial consideration ensures municipal 
sustainability; 

And furthermore, that this resolution be circulated to the Premier, Ministers of 
Finance, Municipal Affairs and Housing, our local MPP and all Ontario municipalities 
for their endorsement and support. 
CARRIED 

\~ 
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Your endorsement and support of this resolution would be appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

A~ SlctuN 
Clerk's Assistant 
Marriage Officiant 

CoMe see for- yo1Av-self! 
Township of South Stormont 
2 Mi lle Roches Rd., P.O. Box 84 
Long Sault, ON KOC lPO 
Email : ashley@southstormont.ca 
Office : 613-534-8889 ext. 204 
Fax: 613-534-2280 

Like Us On Facebook 

This e-mail originates from t he Township of South Stormont e-mail system . Any dist ribution, use or copying of this e-mail or the inform ation it contains 
by other than the intended recipient(s) is unauthorized. If you are not t he intended recipient , please not ify me at the telephone number shown above or 
by return e-mail and delete t his communication and any copy immediately . Than k you. 

~ Please consider the environment before pnnt,ng this ernail 

\(, 



~ Enviro nmenta l Registry 

~ Registre environnemental 

r-):._ t ::> vr Ontario 
Government of Ontario Site Map Francais 

About the Registry 

Advanced Search 

Search How do I ... ? MyEBR FAQs Links Contact Us Home 

Basic Search 

Instrument Proposal Notice : 

Proponent: Decast Ltd. 
8807 Simcoe Road 
Utopia Ontario 
Canada LOM 1 TO 

Court Action 

Instrument Type: Permit to Take Water - OWRA s. 34 

EBR Registry Number: 
013-4432 
Ministry Reference Number: 
1267-87MMMM 
Ministry: 
Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 
Date Proposal loaded to the 
Reg istry: 
February 12, 2019 

Keyword(s): Water 
C om':!!_ent P_~riod: 3[Qays: submi~ ion~ may be made between February 12, 2_9} 9 and Jyl_§rch 1_4, 2019._ 

Description of Instrument: 

This proposal is for an amendment to Permit To Take Water No. 3234-A9FMUQ for 
industrial manufacturing purposes. Water will be taken from two (2) wells. Details of the 
water taking are as follows: 

Permit type - Amendment 

Source Name: PW 2/04 

, Purpose: Industrial Manufacturing 
• Maximum rate per minute (Litres) : 692 
• Maximum number of hours of taking per day: 24 
• Maximum volume per day (Litres): 800,000 
, Maximum number of days of taking per year: 365 
, Earliest calendar date of taking (mm/dd): 01/01 
• Latest calendar date of taking (mm/dd): 12/31 
, Period of taking: 10 years 

Source Name: PW 3/13 

• Purpose: Industrial Manufacturing 
• Maximum rate per minute (Litres): 692 
• Maximum number of hours of taking per day: 24 
, Maximum volume per day (litres): 800,000 
• Maximum number of days of taking per year: 365 
• Earliest calendar date of taking (mm/dd): 01/01 
• Latest calendar date of taking (mm/dd): 12/31 
• Period of taking: 10 years 

More information on: Permits to Take Water 

Public Consultation: 

This proposal has been posted for a 30 day public review and comment period starting 
February 12, 2019. If you have any questions, or would like to submit your comments, 
please do so by March 14, 2019 to the individual listed under "Contact". Additionally, 
you may submit your comments on-line. 

All comments received prior to March 14, 2019 wil l be considered as part of the 
decision-making process by the Ministry if they are submitted in writing or electronica lly 

Contact: 

All comments on this proposal 
must be directed to: 

Central Region 
Permit To Take Water Coordinator 
Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks 
Drinking Water and 
Environmental Compliance 
Division 
Central Region Office 
5775 Yonge Street 
Floor 8 
Toronto ON 
M2M 4J1 
Phone: (416) 326-3323 
Toll Free Phone: (800) 810-8048 

To submit a comment onl ine, 
click the s ubmit button below: 

Submit Comment (opens in 
new window) 

Location(s) Related to 
this Instrument: 

8807 Simcoe County Road #56 
Lot 31, Concession 7 
Township of Essa, County of 
Simcoe 

ESSA 

Additional Information: 



using the form provided in this notice and reference EBR Registry number 013-4432. 

Please Note: All comments and submissions received wi ll become part of the public 
record. Comments received as part of the public participation process for this proposal 
will be considered by the decision maker for this proposal. 

Your personal information may be used in the decision making process on this proposal 
and it may be used to contact you if clarification of your comment is required. It may be 
shared (along with your comment) with other Ontario Ministries for use in the decision 
making process. Questions about this collection should be directed to the contact 
mentioned on the Proposal Notice page. 

Add Notice into My Watch List 

The following government 
offices have additional 
information regarding this 
Proposal. To arrange a viewing 
of these documents please 
call the Ministry Contact or the 
Office listed below. 

Central Region Office 
5775 Yonge Street 
Floor 8 
Toronto ON 
M2M 4J1 
Phone: (416) 326-6700 
Toll Free Phone: (800) 810-8048 

The materials on this web site are protected by Crown copyright. You may copy and re-distribute 
any of the Environmental Bill of Rights information on this web site provided that the contents 

remain unchanged and the source of the contents is clearly referenced. You are not permitted to 
alter or add to the contents. 
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